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IARU Region 3 to participate as an Observer at the APT’s Conference Preparatory Group meeting

The road to the ITU’s World Radiocommunication Conference to be held in Geneva in November 2007 (WRC-07) is a long road, and the IARU cannot just sit by as an Observer at the WRC.

The three Regional organisations, matching the three Regions that the ITU divides the world into, are important because where the administrations in a Region agree on a “common position” then a single vote can be exercised that carries the votes of a number of countries.

In Region 3 the Asia-Pacific Telecommunity (the APT) has become increasingly effective and so increasingly important.

It has established a Preparatory Group to work toward common positions at WRC-07 and that Group will meet for the 4th time in Bangkok, Thailand between 8th and 12th January 2007 (the APG2007-4).

At their meeting in early December 2006 the IARU Region 3 Directors recognised the growing importance of the APT and need for Region 3 to establish closer links to it, particularly as IARU Region 3 is responsible for representing the amateur service before the APT.  

Region 3 will participate in the APG meeting as an observer, represented by two of its Directors, Shizuo Endo, JE1MUI and Peter Lake, ZL2AZ.

A third Director, Joong-Guen Rhee, HL1AQQ will also be present in a professional capacity.

In addition, IARU Region 3 has submitted an Information Paper for the APG, setting out the preferred options in the draft Conference Preparatory Meeting report in relation to a proposed secondary allocation in the band 135.7-137.8 kHz and the still unsatisfied requirement for a harmonised band at 7 MHz, which could be met by an allocation from 7.2 to 7.3 MHz.  

In addition, because it is a new matter, the paper provides information on the suggested allocation of a secondary allocation at around 5 MHz, particularly stressing the importance of the band in the context of emergency communications.

A copy of the information paper has been placed on the IARU Region 3 website, http://www.jarl.or.jp/iaru-r3/news/r3nr-20070101-APG07-4_INF-17.doc.

